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Dear Friends 
 

The important thing is that we  
continue with our objective of 

strengthening the Christian  

witness within the General  
Assembly of Unitarian & Free  

Christian Churches. The power of 

Christianity has always been its 

ability to meet change, to be flexible 
under new conditions and to speak 

to people in all places and times. 

Our organisation is an integral part of that  
Christian tradition; we have the same strengths, the 

same potential and in the coming period we are going to 

see the UCA moving forward to meet the challenges of 
the time.  
 

There are currently some exciting developments as we 

continue to explore new ways of publicising our  

Unitarian and Free Christian tradition. For example, 
The Liberal Christian Herald  is now in A4 format and 

because of the improved graphics should give us a 

much more attractive publication. At the same time, we 
are currently working to improve our website and are 

considering our options in terms of using the internet to 

facilitate interaction and discussion.  
 

I would like to pay tribute to the Rev. Jim Corrigall who 

has edited The Liberal Christian Herald  (formerly The 
Herald ) since 2009. Jim brought new energy,  

enthusiasm and his skill as a professional journalist to 
our magazine, I am grateful to him for all that.  

On behalf of the UCA, I am sure that every member 

would wish that our heartfelt thanks be conveyed to him 
for his outstanding work and dedication.  
 

Thanks also to Dr Brian Hick for taking over from Jim 

in the current capacity as acting editor. Brian is also the 

Chairman of Unitarian Meeting Place, Hastings.  
Welcome aboard, Brian!  
 

This Easter, may the story of Christ's death and  

resurrection inspire us to live and to love more deeply.  

Bob 
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Bridport Blossoms  
 

A west Dorset chapel  
seeing a revival  

 
Angelica Kennard  

In our little 18th century 

chapel in Bridport with pulpit 
and obedient box pews, a  

minor revolution is taking 

place; a quiet, tuneful  

flowering akin to spring time; 
an awakening. Erupting from 

the chilly silence of a cold, old 

winter, new life is emerging in 
the most inspiring and  

beautiful way. It started with a 

call from the older, feeling 
colder, congregation which had 

dwindled  through life cycles to 

six kind, devoted, stalwart  
beings who had bravely kept 

up the weekly services and 

welcomed the public to the  

coffee mornings for a decade or 
more.  

�´�+�H�O�S���µ���W�K�H�\���F�D�O�O�H�G�����´�+�H�O�S��- or 

what will happen? Will we 
have to sell the church?  

Is there anyone out there to 

�K�H�O�S�"�µ 
 

So we joined to help rebuild; to 

help regenerate and to enable 
the chapel to flower again for 

the people for whom it was 

built.  

We started by putting new 
paint on the peeling old school 

walls and we painted the 

school floor to bring in the 
light. Gradually folk have  

filtered in and brought their 

ideas and enthusiasm with 
them. Joyous portrait photo-

graphs of the new extended 

congregation are pinned with 
clothes pegs to the old box pew 

curtain rails; bunting from the 

balcony; prayer flags in the 

porch.  

�´���������R�I���R�X�U���S�R�S�X�O�D�W�L�R�Q���G�R�Q�·�W��
�J�R���W�R���F�K�X�U�F�K�µ�����V�D�\���W�K�H�� 
newspapers.  

�:�H�O�O�����W�K�D�W�·�V���D���O�R�W���R�I���S�H�R�S�O�H����
what a marketing opportunity!  

No end of spiritual people in 
this neighbourhood. Candles 

are lit everywhere; wayside 

shrines, crystals, prayers; lots 
of people are practising their 

faith, but with no venue.  

Well. Here is a Unitarian 
chapel, whose very theology is 

inclusive; a chapel which has 

always stood up for freedom of 
thought; which has stuck to 

that uncomfortable space of 

doubt; thoroughly post -

modern in fact. We can be a 
church that welcomes those 

who find it difficult to agree; 

those who doubt.  
So, new people were welcomed 

in: the people who see God in 

nature; the people who see 
God in mankind; the people 

who want to light fires as a 

ceremony; the people who 
want to worship God through 

devotional movements of the 

body.  

�´�&�R�P�H�����M�R�L�Q���X�V���I�R�U���\�R�X�U�� 
worship and share this 

�V�S�D�F�H�µ�� 

Now this little chapel in 
Bridport is alive with faith; 

�D�Q���L�Q�F�O�X�V�L�Y�H���I�D�L�W�K�����:�H���G�R�Q�·�W��
worry too much about the 
details. At Christmas we put 

up a tender Nativity and at 

Hannukah we light the  
candles on a Hannukiah; 

we dance Jewish dances 

between the box pews and 

play the accordion, guitar, 

harp, ukulele and saxo-
phone. At Diwali we read 

Rabindranath Tagore and at 

Eid we read the Sufi poet, 

Rumi. We invite poets and 
thinkers to read us their 

thoughts; musicians to play 

us their tunes; artists to 
hang up their pictures.  

Is this Christianity I ask?  

To me, it is. It is where 
Christianity meets and talks 

with Humanism and Uni-

versalism; Jesus standing 
alongside the people who 

�G�R�Q�·�W���X�Q�G�H�U�V�W�D�Q�G���F�K�X�U�F�K��
and who are struggling 

along through the difficulties 
of being alive.  

As all Christians know, 

Christ means God with us, 
God alongside us, God  

accessible and loving and in 

close relationship with us 
all.  

Contact: Facebook  

Bridport Unitarians 
07837287366  
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